

# Cedar City Active Transportation Committee (ATC) March 19, 2021 Meeting Minutes

*The purpose of the ATC is to create an Active Transportation Plan (ATP) for Cedar City. The ATC will also advise City Council, Staff, Community Organizations, and Partners on the implementation of the ATP; represent community and constituent interests in transportation planning decisions, and provide feedback to staff on projects relating to active transportation. The ATC was formed in October of 2019.*

[ActiveTransportationCommittee@cedarcity.org](mailto:ActiveTransportationCommittee@cedarcity.org)

Chair, Jacqueline Grant (term:10/2019 - 12/2022)

Vice Chair: Jamie Spinney (term:10/2019 - 12/2021)

via zoom

Secretary: Brian Johnson (term:10/2019 - 12/2022)

Other members (9): Joseph Gregory (2019) (via Zoom), Ryan Gurr (2021) via Zoom, Josh Nowell, Ken Nielsen (via Zoom) (Cedar City Leisure Services), Scott Phillips (City Council), Mark Siemon (2021), Kara Taylor (SWUT Public Health), Mac Urie (2019) via zoom, Clayton Wilson (UDOT) Lisa Jensen, Cedar City Eng. Don Davis

## Agenda

March 19, 2020

3-4:30 pm

In person at Cedar City Council Chamber plus Zoom

Item	Lead
1. Welcome and greetings (Round Robin). Introduce new ATC members, Ryan Gurr and Mark Siemon. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. ATC meets monthly</li> <li>b. Use <a href="mailto:ActiveTransportationCommittee@cedarcity.org">ActiveTransportationCommittee@cedarcity.org</a> to communicate with all members</li> <li>c. Follow Open Meeting laws (publish agenda 24 hours in advance, publish minutes)</li> </ul> Discussion: New members introduce themselves	Jackie and Scott
2. Review and approve February minutes. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Will need a motion to approve if acceptable</li> <li>b. Second to the motion</li> <li>c. Discussion               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• None</li> </ul> </li> <li>d. Vote               <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mac Urie moves to accept, Kara Taylor seconds, unanimously approved</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Jackie and Brian

<p>3. Upcoming events</p> <p>a. DSU - SUBA pop-up protected bike lane demo on <b>March 23-24, 2021</b>. Set up from 3-5 pm on Tuesday, March 23 on the road by the Burns Area on the DSU campus in St. George. Demonstration on Wednesday, March 24 at noon at the same location.</p> <p>i. Call for volunteers to learn how pop-up bike lane demos are set up so we can set up one during the May Cedar City Slow Roll.</p> <p>ii. Discussion</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Volunteers: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Jackie, kara, Scott, Ryan setup</li> <li>• Attend – Ryan, Jackie,</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p>Jackie, Kara, Scott</p>

<p>b. <a href="#">Bike Utah conference</a> is on <b>March 30 - April 1 VIRTUAL</b>. Cost: \$60. This cost can be covered by our grant with SW UT Dept. of Public Health.</p> <p>i. Discussion</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mac Urie, Marc Siemen, Ryan Gurr, Lisa Jensen, Scott Philips, Kara Taylor, Maria Twitchell, Jackie Grant, and Joe Gregory will attend</li> </ul> <p>ii. Vote</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No vote needed</li> </ul> <p>c. Cedar City Slow Roll is on <b>May 7</b>. Brad Abrams will provide an update and we need to discuss SW UT Dept. of Public Health grant and how we will use the Slow Roll as an outreach event. We will need volunteers. Slow Roll is part of National Bike Week (NBW) Campaign</p> <p>i. May 7 Mayor/ATC will formally kick off NBW at Slow Roll</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Description of events (<b>Jackie, Scott, and Kara</b>)</li> <li>2. Call for volunteers <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Will be round the SUU campus</li> <li>• Volunteers will be requested next meeting</li> <li>• Mayor will be kicking off</li> <li>• SUU may be able to provide some bikes for people who don't have a bike</li> <li>• Expecting large attendance</li> </ul> </li> </ol> <p>d. May 9-15 Bike to School Week</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>•</li> </ul> <p>e. May 17-22 Bike to Work Week</p>	
<p>4. Discussion about Industrial Road Project with input from consultant, Ensign Engineering.- Josh Nowell</p> <p>a. Discussion –</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. Trail and parkway project, plan would be to use old railway track run from airport road to 300 W.</li> <li>ii. Trailhead at 300 W and Coal Creek, will be adding historical marks on the trail, plan would include for a 12' wide trail, Cross walks will be added to encourage kids to walk to North Elementary.</li> <li>iii. Scott requests to think about this as a linear park.</li> <li>iv. Committee requested Ensign to consider putting in a pump track.</li> <li>v. Discussion on how to make the crossings safe.</li> <li>vi. Landscaping will likely be native to facilitate the long park vision.</li> <li>vii. City would be able to provide water.</li> <li>viii. Committee wondered should lighting be considered for the</li> </ol>	<p><b>Engineering Department</b></p>

<p>trail?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>ix. An RV park is going in between 300 and 400 W.</li> <li>x. Next step will be to look at cost trade offs.</li> </ul> <p>b. UDOT has \$35M for active transportation and rules for applying are in process.</p>	
<p>5. Other Business</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a. Podcast discussion: <a href="#">Should Traffic Lights Be Abolished?</a></li> <li>b. Optional Professional Development opportunity: <a href="#">“Dangerous by Design” webinar</a> about engineering traffic flow, streets, crosswalks to reduce pedestrian death. Thursday, March 25 noon-1pm Mountain Time.</li> <li>c. Other, other business <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• City is putting in 2 roundabouts this year</li> <li>• Discussion on when ATC should present to the council. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Scott suggests twice a year</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>d. Scott asks whether is any value in taking a consolidated approach to ATC, Trails, other groups, etc. as there appears to be duplication to get to the same goal.</li> <li>e. Missing members - Dave Jacobson and Clayton Wilson are important members and need to get our meetings or identify other representatives.</li> <li>f. May 12 – North Elementary bike or walk to school / work – need volunteers</li> <li>g. Kara is working on a date for South</li> </ul>	
<p>6. Adjournment. Mac makes the motion to adjourn, Mark seconds and is unanimously approved</p>	